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RSPB WALLASEA ISLAND WILD COAST PROJECT

Local Liaison Group

Date:

27 February 2013


Venue:    
Rawreth Village hall 

Timings:
19.00 – 20.55
Attendees:

Shelley Bailey (Essex County Council Planning Dept)

Una Norman (Burnham Town Council)

Heather Glynn (Rochford Parish Council)



Angela Hale (Hullbridge Parish Council)

Mark Wakelin (Crouch Harbour Authority)

Edwin Buckley (CHA/Shipping Management Plan)

Ken Wickham (Road Fairways Committee)


John Elbra (Oyster Fishermen)
Graham Mee (South Essex Local RSPB Group)

Sue McClellan (Chelmsford &Mid Essex RSPB Group),
Jeff Delve (Local Birdwatchers/Wallasea volunteer)

Marlene Curtis (British Horse Society),
Sioban Wall (Crossrail)

Simon Phillips (Crossrail)

Chris Tyas (RSPB)

Jeff Kew (RSPB)

Colin Scott (ABP Marine Environmental Research)

Gordon Hounslow (BAM Nuttall)
Simon Trickett (Capita Symonds)
Paul Forecast (RSPB Eastern England Regional Director)
Apologies:

Cllr Tracey Chapman (ECC Rochford), Nigel Wallace (Canewdon Parish Council), Richard Bessey (Paglesham Parish Council), Ivy Knight (Barling Magna Parish Council), John Burroughs (Foulness Parish Council), Simon Mitchell (Crouch Area Yachting Federation), Adrian Lott (Wallasea Farms), Joss Wiggins (Kent & Essex Inshore Fisheries & Conservation Authority) & Hilary Hunter (RSPB)

1.       Welcome and introductions

      CT welcomed everyone.  Introductions were made and apologies were given, as listed above.

2.       Notes of meeting

      Confirmed as a record of the previous meeting.

· The notes for the meeting will be made available via a blog on the RSPB website – the link to this will be circulated to LLG members
· CT reiterated the need for meetings to have appropriate organisation representation and if members are unable to attend then a substitute should be sent if at all possible.

· KW stated that buoys for the Roach – as previously discussed – had been secured through CHA, signage and placing to be organised.
3.        Update on Crossrail Programme

       Simon Phillips and Sioban Wall gave a PowerPoint update:


  SP – update on Crossrail in general:
· Over 5kilometres of bored tunnels completed to date.

· Now 5 tunnel boring machines working under London.

· A general overview of progress at each of the main station sites was given.

· S summery of tunnelling progress and excavated material strategy was provided.

  SW - update on work at Wallasea:
· 160,000 tonnes imported to date from 127 ship loads

· Protected species work to relocate badgers, reptiles and water voles.  This has involved a team of up to 20 ecologists.

· Modifications are being made to the conveyor system to suit differing material types.  There are approximately nine types of clay (consistency/moisture content etc)

· Lighting design is being reviewed to reduce impact.

· Launch event attended by Owen Paterson and many members of the LLG on 17 September


 Comments & questions

· MC asked what size the tunnels were, SP stated that they were 6.2 metres in diameter, twin tunnels about 10 metres apart

· HG asked how long the journey time was for the shops from Wallasea to London. SP relied - 10 hours

· JE queried the whether further lighting adjustment was to be made as the jetty lights were a potential safety issue for shipping. SW replied that further adjustment was being considered. 
· KW stated that it was suggested at the outset that conveyors would cause problems - how will the cost of modification be found. SW replied saying the costs will be met within the project budget.
· JD queried whether the delay to material supply had caused a delay in the project. SW stated that the deliveries were within current plans.
4.        Update on progress – RSPB


 Chris Tyas gave a PowerPoint presentation updating on site development and public engagement:

Site development
· A major on-going work area is helping to facilitate Crossrail and their contractors on a range of issues, including planning submissions and protected species planning.

· The RSWPB leads on badger related protected species work, using consultants AECOM.
·  The wet autumn whether had meant that the grazing marsh creation works in Cell 5 have been delayed until August this year.
·  The creation of the Cell 5 saline lagoon was scheduled for August 2013 but confirmation was awaited.
·  Recent work has included the surfacing of the access ramp by the car park and the wood cladding of the footbridge steps/staging 
·  New signs are about to be installed – three regarding safety on the public footpath and two limiting the access track speed to 20mph.
· The new access route at the farmyard, as discussed at the last meeting, is being progressed, with a planning submission to be made before the end of March.
·  We are in the process of recruiting a Wallasea Island Warden, with the post to be filled by end May. 
Public engagement
· Hilary Hunter has been on long term sick leave since October – so public engagement work has been limited.
Since last meeting:
· Very successful launch event on 17 September.
· The third Wild Coast Weekend – 22/23 September – attended by over 2,000 people.
· Five talks have been given to local interest groups.
· Good range of site visits since last meeting:

Thames Estuary Partnership

Sungho Min – rep of South Korean Prime Minister’s Office

Rt Hon Eric Pickles MP

Two student groups – University of Greenwich and Cranfield University

Internal RSPB visits:  
UK and Regional Planning Teams, 




Climate Change Team




Suffolk Coast Team 




Environmental Research Section
· CT attended a WWF hosted conference on the restoration of European Estuaries in Germany on 22 February.

Comments and questions

· HG commented on how positive the feedback on the Wild Coast Weekend was from Rochford residents

· KW asked whether the modifications to conveyors would need new noise assessments. CT replied saying no, the noise levels and monitoring dictated by the planning consent

· HG asked if there been any noise complaints. GH replied saying that there had been no formal noise complaints.

5.        Update on discharge of specific planning requirements

Prior to the last meeting 24 submissions of further detail had been made under 18 conditions – all discharged. Also nine submissions of non-material amendment to the above – minor changes dictated by the appointed contractor.

Since the last meeting we have made a further seven submissions (making 39 in total):

      Four submissions of extra detail:
· Site offices – Addition of mess cabin (C36 - discharged 26 September) 
· PD rights – installation of septic tank  (C3 - discharged 11 October)
· Removal of PD rights – welfare cabins  (C3 - discharged 16 October 
· Noise monitoring reports  (C8 - awaiting discharge)
      Three submissions of Non-material amendments, Nos 10, 11 & 12: 
· Location of 30 car parking spaces at forward compound (Discharged 27 September)
· Use of suitable imported fill in cell embankment construction (C33 - discharged 29 January)
· Modifications to equipment on Pontoon B (C28 – discharge imminent)
6. Forthcoming Planning Submissions / RTPI Regional Planning Award 


Further planning submissions will be made if further modifications are needed to improve the performance of the material handling system.

The Project was recently awarded the 2012 Regional Royal Town Planning Institute Award for innovative approach and the quality of the planning work.  The award will be presented jointly to the RSPB and Essex County Council. 

7. Shipping management Plan

SP presented the revised version of the Shipping Management Plan that is required as a submission of information to ECC. As not all members have received copies by email CT agreed to recirculate and give members 14 days to review and provide comments. Once any comments had been incorporated the Plan would be submitted formally to ECC.

8.  Progress update – additional fill material

EDF Energy have identified Wallasea Island as a potential home for excavated material from the site of a proposed new power station at Sizewell.  This possibility was included in the recent ‘Stage One’ public consultation.  The trials of Sizewell material at Wallasea have been encouraging (see below) and confirmation of the suitability of this material for use at Wallasea is awaited from the Environment Agency.

Thames Water have identified Wallasea as a home for excavated material from the proposed Thames Tideway (Super Sewer) and further discussion with Thames Water is planned on this possibility.

A meeting between RSPB has also been held with HS2 on the possibility of Wallasea providing a home for some of their excavated material.

9.  Update on peat/clay trials

      Colin Scott gave a PowerPoint update:

      Update on peat/clay trials

Colin Scott (ABPmer) provided a further update on trial work looking at the suitability of the peat/clay material that could come to wallasea from the Sizewell C power station development.
The conclusions of the work were:
· The material was ideal for coastal habitat landscaping – with good plant growth.
· Would not be suitable for counter-wall construction.
· Will require a materials handling plan – Waste Recovery plan/Environmental Permit.
· Environment Agency has given initial positive feedback – discussions on-going. 
CS followed on with an update as work continues on the suitability of areas of the Wallasea Project for native oysters.

10.  Summer event
       

CT announced that there would be a Wild Coast celebration event on 11 August, more details will
       follow in due course.


11. 
Issues from LLG members – supplied ahead of meeting

      No issues were raised ahead of the meeting.

12.        Other issues from LLG members?

· SMcC asked what the certainty was of receiving additional material. JK relied, saying discussions are ongoing with a number of schemes, nothing further is confirmed at this point, and the LLG will be kept updated at these meetings.
· JE offered to help with the development of Wild Coast Projects work on native oysters. CS and CT thanked him for the offer and agreed to include him in future discussions.
· HG sated that work was continuing on a new roundabout in Brays Lane, being built improving access to school, with these works causing temporary disruption along this route.

.

 13.        Date/venue for next meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting would be in late July. 

Action:   CT to arrange next meeting and circulate the date – done:
The next meeting will be at 19.00 on 24 July 2013 at Rawreth Village Hall.


Group Member Affiliations

Shelley Bailey (ECC Planning Dept.)


Tracey Chapman (ECC Rochford North)


Nigel Wallace (Canewdon Parish Council)    

Peter Elliott (Burnham Town Council) [reserve = Una Norman]

Heather Glynn (Rochford Parish Council)


Richard Bessey (Paglesham Parish Council) 
Ivy Knight (Barling Magna Parish Council)

John Burroughs (Foulness Parish Council)

Angela Hale (Hullbridge Parish Council)

Mark Wakelin (Crouch Harbour Authority)


Edwin Buckley (CHA/JCC/Shipping Man. Plan)


Vacant (Burnham Joint [yacht] Clubs Committee)


Simon Mitchell (Crouch Area Yachting Federation)       

Ken Wickham (Roach Fairways committee)


Joss Wiggins (Kent & Essex Inshore Fisheries & Conservation Authority)

John Elbra (Oyster fishermen)

Graham Mee (SE Essex Local RSPB Group)


Sue McClellan (Chelmsford and Mid-Essex Local RSPB Group)

Jeff Delve (Local Birdwatchers)




Adrian Lott (Wallasea Farms)

Marlene Curtis (British Horse Society)

Chris Tyas (RSPB Wallasea Island Project Manager)

Jeff Kew (RSPB Eastern England Area Operations Manager) 

Hilary Hunter (RSPB Wallasea Island Public Engagement Manager)

Simon Phillips (Crossrail Construction Logistics Manager)

Sioban Wall (Crossrail Project Manager Excavated Material)

Richard Storer Bailey (Crossrail Area Community Relations Officer)

Gordon Hounslow (BamNuttall) 

Colin Scott (ABPMer – Hydrological/EIA consultant)
The Wallasea Island Wild Coast Project Local Liaison Group is a requirement of the S106 Agreement, this agreement dictates the purpose, frequency, representatives and the management of meetings:

Purpose

1.
To appraise people in the locality of site developments; to give local residents an opportunity to discuss any matters arising from site operations; and to enable any questions that they might have to be answered.

2.
To maintain liaison between the Developer, the County Council, the Parishes (being composed of Canewdon PC, Barling Magna PC, Foulness PC, Rochford PC, Paglesham PC & Burnham TC) and the local community;

3. 
To Develop lines of communication between the Developer, the County Council and local community in order that the majority of issues and items of concern can be resolved directly; 

4.
To provide a forum for discussions and, where possible, a resolution of problems;

5.

To provide a means of communicating significant problems to senior management of the Developer and/or formally to the County Council as waste planning authority;

6.
To provide a means of communicating progress on the site through site visits and discussion of County Council monitoring reports. Provide a forum to discuss compliance with planning control;

7. To provide forum to inform of any proposed amendments or variations to the approved scheme; and

8. To provide a forum to discuss particular aspects of the operation and where appropriate invite specialist comment for discussion at later progress meetings

Frequency of Meetings

The Developer shall hold a Liaison Meeting twice a year whilst the Development is being carried out, and beyond if agreed between parties, to be managed administered and funded by the Developer and shall furthermore provide written reports resulting from each meeting to the Country Council.


Representatives

The Liaison Group shall be attended by representatives from Crossrail, the County Council as waste planning authority, Canewdon Parish Council, the Developer and any other parish council that wishes to be involved and furthermore shall operate so that only matters relating directly to the Wallasea site shall be discussed.

Management of Meetings

Minutes shall be kept by a secretary to be appointed by the Liaison Group. Minutes and Agenda to be circulated at least one week before next meeting and the Liaison Group shall not take executive decisions or vote on any items.

